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Service Change Notice 23-38 
National Weather Service Headquarters Silver Spring MD 
220 PM EDT Fri Mar 17 2023 
 
To:      Subscribers: 
         -NOAA Weather Wire Service 
         -Emergency Managers Weather Information Network 
         -NOAAPort 
         Other NWS Partners, Users and Employees 
 
From:    C. Bruce Entwistle 
         Chief, Aviation Services Branch 
 
Subject: Updates to the Aeronautical Fixed Telecommunications Network 
(AFTN) on or around April 17, 2023 
 
The National Weather Service Telecommunications Gateway (NWSTG), in 
coordination with the Federal Aviation Administration’s (FAA’s) National 
Airspace Data Interchange Network (NADIN), periodically updates the AFTN 
eight-character addresses valid in the NADIN database. 
 
The following legacy address is no longer in use, and will be deleted from 
the NADIN database and the NWSTG AFTN routing table on or around April 17, 
2023: 
 
NSAPYMYX – NWS Guam WSO 
 
If your Meteorological office or Air Traffic facility has an 8-letter AFTN 
address and you need it added to the Washington Operational Meteorological 
(OPMET) data bank for OPMET information, please forward your request to 
the point of contact below. 
 
For more information, please contact: 
 
Michael L. Graf 
Meteorologist/International Liaison 
National Weather Service 
Silver Spring, MD 
Work: 301-427-9109 
Email: michael.graf@noaa.gov 
 
National Service Change Notices are online at: 
 
https://www.weather.gov/notification/ 
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